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Honorable Adrienne Adams				November 28, 2022
Speaker of the Council
City Hall
New York, New York 10007
Attention:  Jonathan Ettricks
Re:	Block 1904, Lot 6
Manhattan, Community District No. 10
Council District No. 9
Dear Madam Speaker:

The referenced property (“BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area”) contains one multiple dwelling that provides rental housing for low income families. 

157 West 119 Street Housing Development Fund Corporation (“Current Owner”), the owner and operator, acquired the BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area in 1997. The BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area will be part of a larger project under which West Harlem Community Organization Housing Development Fund Corporation (“HDFC”) will acquire the BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area and additional properties containing five other multiple dwellings and CB WHCO 2017 LLC (“Company”) will be the beneficial owner and will operate the properties (“Larger Project”).  The HDFC and the Company (collectively, “New Owner”) will enter into a regulatory agreement with HPD establishing certain controls upon the operation of the properties.

On June 13, 2019, the Council approved Resolution No. 940 (“Prior Resolution”), which authorized a tax exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law for the BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area. The Prior Resolution expected the project to close on or before December 31, 2019, but the closing has not yet happened. The Prior Resolution shall now be amended to extend the deadline of the execution and recordation of the regulatory agreement. 

Accordingly, HPD requests that the Council amend the Prior Resolution by deleting paragraph 4 thereof and replacing it with the following:  

4.  	In consideration of the Exemption, the owner of the BBL 1/1904/6 Exemption Area shall (a) execute and record the Regulatory Agreement on or before December 31, 2024, and (b) for so long as the Exemption shall remain in effect, waive the benefits of any additional or concurrent exemption from or abatement of real property taxation which may be authorized under any existing or future local, state, or federal law, rule, or regulation. Notwithstanding the foregoing, nothing herein shall prohibit the granting of any real property tax abatement pursuant to Sections 467-b or 467-c of the Real Property Tax Law to real property occupied by senior citizens or persons with disabilities.  
HPD recommends approval of this matter and requests that it be referred to the appropriate committee at the next scheduled meeting of the Council.

Sincerely,
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Adolfo Carrión Jr.

(212) 863-6100	FAX (212) 863-6302	TTY (212) 863-8508
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